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Luke 2:10-11  The angel said … Today … born to you … the Messiah, the Lord.” 

 

Christmas season is here. Margaret and I 

always begin the season by hosting our ap-

preciation Ministers and Spouses’ Christmas Banquet. We use this event to 

show our appreciation to our ministers and to celebrate the Joy of Christmas. 

Around 65 people attended. 

  I’ve had the opportunity to worship and speak in many of our churches re-

cently. New Hope celebrated 199 years! Bro. Eddie Balance hasn't been there 

quite those many years, but close!!! We have some of the oldest and most his-

toric churches in Louisiana located in our parishes. 

Since our last Newsletter we were also able to 

worship with New Bethel, Bistineau, Mount Leba-

non, First Arcadia, First Minden, Mount Paran, and Emmanuel Baptist in 

Minden. God placed each of these churches in par-

ticular places to minister in their own way to par-

ticular people. No two churches are the same, but 

each one has the same ministry described in 2 Co-

rinthians 5:20 as Ambassadors for Christ. 

 It was a special blessing to see Mount Paran ordain two men who were won to 

the Lord, discipled, and have been a part of the church for many years. When 

I see men and women raised in a church and then becoming leaders in those 

churches I rejoice. 

First Minden is our church home. We worship with them every Sunday at 

8 am then travel to our other churches. This mission minded church set a 

goal of $90,000 for Lottie Moon. They emphasize the importance of this 

gift by having a missionary speaker each year and then eve-

ry member from the babies in the nursery to the oldest 

members using canes walk by the manger at the altar to 

place their mission gift. Every year we are challenged to 

make our best and most expensive gift to the Manger Offer-

ing. Our pastor tells us that of all the people we give gifts to, 

our best ought to be for Christ. 

I pray that your church gives generously to the Lottie 

Moon International Missions Offering.  Every cent given 

finds its way to the mission field. Churches and their gifts 

come in all sizes, but when we all give generously and add 

those gifts together, we are able to spread the Good News 

of Christ around the world.  

 

Ron and Alana Greenwich have returned from Brazil. They are pictured here speaking at FBC Minden. 

 

Ministers and Spouses’ Christmas Banquet at Camp Harris Dec. 1 

First Baptist Arcadia 

First Baptist, Minden 

Emmanuel, Minden 

Mount Paran ordains two deacons 

Dr. James Jenkins and wife Kathy from the 

Louisiana Baptist Convention spoke to us 

about sharing the Good News. 



                         STAFF NEEDS 

Rocky Springs—Youth Director 

Unity, Cotton Valley—Music Minister 

FBC Doyline—Pastor 

Bistineau—Pastor, Retires December 
Magnolia, Saline— Pastor 
Pilgrims Rest—Pastor 

* DOM/AMS—See note  

Brother Randy has training materials for Min-
ister-Search Committees.  
Please send resumes to the associational of-
fice or direct to the church. Also send notices 
of staff vacancies you want us to announce. 

 

GRANBERRY COUNSELING  
CENTER 

Help for Today   
Hope for Tomorrow 

 
A ministry of the Louisiana Baptist 

Children’s Home &  Family Ministries     
Amy Butler, LPC, LMFT    

                
Missions & Ministry Center 

1408 Sibley Rd. 
Minden, LA 71055  

Call 773-5539 for an 

Randy has placed over 20,000 Bibles!!!      Near and Far Newsletter and E-Blasts posted at www.wcbcenter.com 

“Kingdom Builders” 
if interested in using  

your carpentry skills in ministry. 

Call or text Randy Ray  

318-312-0884 or email at rray1.ch@gmail.com 

Randy Ward, Truck-Stop Chaplain 

Bible Distribution  2023 

20,000 bibles distributed and counting!!! 

 Bible Distribution         

Love’s       372 

Dixie Inn                374 

Total Bibles          746 

If you would like to 

donate funds for this 

ministry, call us at the 

Mission Center. 

 

Like us on Facebook & Instagram 

We offer free and confidential services in a 

safe and non-judgmental setting all at no 

cost to our patients. We listen and we care. 

 

Services offered: Trained & Licensed Medical Staff, Free Pregnancy Testing, Nurse Consulta-

tion, Free Ultrasound, Prenatal Care, Reproductive Loss Recovery, Parenting Classes,  

Community Referrals, Physician Referrals 

402 Broadway St., Minden, LA  71055 

PO Box 579, Minden, LA  71058-0579 

Phone 318-639-0907 

Text 318-707-9237 

Fax 318-299-3823 

Email: info@nwlpcc.org 

Seedswomenscenter.com 

******Party Trailer******  

Call the office to reserve at 
318-377-3005.  

Don’t Forget the cost is $25.00  

  For maintenance and hopefully some much need-
ed upgrades to the trailer coming soon. 

 It’s a New Day                                                                                 

Goal $600,000  Please give!! 

We still have several much needed projects.  

 
 

Mark Your Calendars for Fourth Weekend Fellowships!!! 

 

Call 318-927-3706       email to info@harrisbaptistcamp.com   

   Updates can be found @ WCBCenter.com  

December 

1 Pastor & Wives Christmas Banquet at Camp Harris 

3 3-10, Lottie Moon, Week of Prayer for International Missions 

17  BWC Calvary, Homer 

January  

8      ACM/DOM Search Committee Meeting 

22-23   Evangelism Conference (ECON) Temple, Ruston 

26    Camp Harris Fish Fry 

DOM/AMS Search 

* Randy Hales announced his retirement on 

or before June 1, 2024. A committee has 

been formed. Resumes for the Association-

al Mission Strategist can be mailed to the 

Mission and Ministry Center, Attention 

AMS Search Committee, PO Box 1099, 

Minden, LA 71058-1099. * 



      Rolling Hills Ministries 
 
David Abernathy, Director 
Phone: 318-251-0065 
E-mail: rollinghills33@bellsouth.net    
www.rollinghillsministries.com  

 

Rolling Hills Drop Off Building is located 

behind our Mission Center. We accept any-

thing except for mattresses. The building 

has a lock. You can call the number posted 

on the door 24 hours a day to get the 

combination. Thank you for your gifts. 

 

LA TECH BCM    
Kevin Inman, Director  

318 - 255-1982   
Cell: 680-0534 

801 W Alabama Ave.   
Ruston, LA 71270 

 

Executive Board Members 

Webster– Claiborne 

 Michael Sanders 

 John Franklin 

 Lewis Mann 

 Kevin Lewis 

Bienville 

 Austin Hand 

 Patrick Blanchard 

 Mike Towns 

 Carl Bolin  

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

Executive Board Members 

      

        Webster-Claiborne 

  Chris Stevens  

  Harold Johnson 

      

 Bienville 

  J.T. Pyles 

  Bruce Bratton  

  James Lovell  

Executive Board Members 

 Webster-Claiborne 

  Wayne Hatfield 

  Steven Beard 

  Jan Howard 

 Bienville  

  Steve Pyle 

  Michelle Pyles 

Luke 2:10-11  The angel said … Today … born to you … the Messiah, the Lord.”. 

Rolling Hills Natchitoches has opened  

at 400 University Pkwy across from the college. 

Call Randy Hales if  

interested in learning 

about GrandCoaching.  

 

We can help your students participate with other groups and 
share ideas with youth leaders.  
                          

        BWC Leader, Aaron Coffey 

 

 

Dec. 17th Calvary, Homer 
Get your youth involved!! 

 

 

 

Join us! 

See BWC Youth Network on Facebook for schedules and 
events. 


